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Recommendation 2: O/G recommends that FHFA develop examination guidance that explains how
supervisory concerns should be described and categorized in the ROESs, establishes DER s
expectations for timely and appropriate remediation for each such concern, and prescribes how such
concerns should be monitored until they are fully remediated.

Management Response: By December 31, 2021, FHFA agrees to issue enhanced internal supervision
program guidance for use when developing the ROEs. This enhanced guidance will emphasize the
importance of ensuring that statements made in the ROEs appropriately reflect conclusions reached
based upon supervisory work performed and the status of this work (i.e., that potential concerns that
require further follow-up should not be discussed as “supervisory concerns” without making it clear
that DER has not yet reached a definitive conclusion on the concerns). As described in the response to
Recommendation 1, “supervisory concerns”™ will refer to adverse examination findings that have been
communicated to the Enterprise through supervisory correspondence and require remediation by the
Enterprise.

DER feels strongly that it must have flexibility to include information in the ROEs that originates from
various sources in order to deliver clear and unambiguous messages to the board and senior
management regarding its assessment of the current state of the Enterprise’s financial condition and
risk management and control systems in its ROEs, including: 1) messages that summarize concerns in
an area based upon adverse examination findings that have been identified and issued in formal
conclusion letters to the Enterprise; 2) statements of fact that are supported by supervisory work
performed; and/or 3) observations that are based upon information obtained from various sources
including public filings, Enterprise managements’ self-identified issues, reports from outside
consultants, or the Enterprise’s Internal Audit function.

We would like to thank the OIG staff that worked with the Agency during this evaluation. If you have
any questions related to our response, please do not hesitate to contact Eric Wilson.

ce: Chris Bosland
Kate Fulton
Scott Valentin
Eric Wilson
John Major

This report contains redactions of information that is privileged
or otherwise protected from disclosure under applicable law. a

OIG e EVL-2021-003 e March 30, 2021



ADDITIONAL INFORMATION AND COPIES.......ccoovurenrennrennnnnneen

For additional copies of this report:

To report potential fraud, waste, abuse, mismanagement, or any other kind of criminal or

Call: 202-730-0880

Fax: 202-318-0239

Visit: www.fhfaoig.gov

noncriminal misconduct relative to FHFA’s programs or operations:

Call: 1-800-793-7724

Fax: 202-318-0358

Visit: www.fhfaoig.gov/ReportFraud

Write:

FHFA Office of Inspector General
Attn: Office of Investigations — Hotline
400 Seventh Street SW

Washington, DC 20219
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